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Brandon and Mollie received their 
appointment to New Zealand in 
2015 and arrived in Hamilton in 
2017.  They have pastored the 
church in Hamilton, as well as 
established a preaching point in the 
city of Tauranga.  Brandon serves 
as the president of Apostolic Bible 
College of New Zealand. In 2020 
they had twenty-two students and 
graduated twenty with a certificate 
degree and one from the 
intermediate degree program.  
Mollie is extensively involved in the 
local church in music, ladies 
ministry, and hospitality.  Upon their 
return, they plan to build the Bible 
school into a full-time school and 
further establish the work in 
Tauranga. 
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